
 

 

 

Wednesday, August 21, 2019  

 Approval of Agenda Item: East Lake Community Library’s Request to Submit Revised Rollover 

                                                         Application for Public Library Construction Grant  

 

 

This is to certify that the Palm Harbor Community Services Agency (PHCSA), at their August 21, 2019 

Board Meeting, approved the agenda item stating that East Lake Community Library could proceed with  

the revised rollover application for a Public Library Construction Grant of $170,000.  

There are assurances that the required match of a dollar-for-dollar of the grant request will be available 

and unencumbered at the time of the grant award. These matching funds will be available from the East 

Lake Community Library’s capital reserves.  

There are assurances from Library Director, Lois Eannel, and Library Architect/Planner, John Toppe, that 

the funding is sufficient and will be available in order that the project result in a completed renovation 

and upgrade of the main public areas of the existing building. 

There are assurances that, upon completion of the project, sufficient funds will be available to operate 

the facility.   

There are assurances that the building will be used exclusively for the public library purposes for which it 

was constructed or altered. Submission of proposed changes in use to the Division for approval will be 

done if these changes occur within 20 years of the completion of the construction project.  

 


